Caledonian Ward Safer Neighbourhood Panel
Minutes of a meeting held 5th May 2011
7.00pm- 9.00pm
Kings Place, 90 York Way

Attending                                                                                                                              
Chair: 
Lisa Tang –Thornhill Bridge Community Gardeners (resident) 
Vice-Chair: 
Mohamed Hammoudan– Team Cally Neighbourhood Coordinator
Minute taker: 
Greg Biggin– Team Cally
Police: 
Michael Atkinson – Police Sergeant
Darren Hearn- Metropolitan Police Safer Transport Team

London Metropolitan University:

Sue Bagwell

 Magpi:
Chezerina Dhaliwal
Residents:
Anya Johnson- Caledonian Road

Sue Cartwright – Huntingdon Street
	Item
	
	Action 
	Who

	1
	Apologies:
Angie Slater, Penny Mellor, Stephanie Garner-Winship, Stephen Griffiths, Martin Wyborn, Cllr Paul Convery 
Amendments and Matters Arising

Correction- At the previous meeting the action point relating to flash cam at Barnard Park was in fact supposed to refer to Southern Street.

Southern Street- Penny Mellor reported via email that there is a dog owner who is making excessive noise and committing anti-social behaviour. (MA) has received separate positive feedback from a neighbouring resident on the improvement of conditions in recent months.
Alcohol exclusion zone- The deadline for public consultation is 8th May.



	
	

	
	Priorities for Caledonian ward:

Bemerton Estate and Huntingdon Street-

LT reported that Angie Slater has commented that, from a resident’s point of view, the exclusion zone is not working. MA believes things have improved in relation to ASB in the Bemerton.  He commented that many of the complaints are not relating to anti-social behaviour but drug dealing, something that the exclusion zone was not designed specifically to combat.  There is currently a policing operation taking place with regard to this latter issue.  MA has received reports about a group of young people aged 9-16 who are climbing over walls and causing a nuisance to some residents.  Where the young people live on the Bemerton Estate, their parents have been contacted by the SNT.

There has been a rise in the number of residents commenting on blatant drug dealing. SC has witnessed a particular drug dealer blatantly dealing since February at between 3pm-7pm. MA said that he recognises the frustration of residents who don’t see the police taking action but in this case there is a long term Police operation taking place and MA requested that residents remain patient.

Bridgeman Road-

AJ reported that large groups of young people are congregating outside of the Prince public house on Bridgeman Road intimidating customers and were involved in a fight with a local trader. MA agreed to look into CCTV of the area to identify the group.

	
	MA



	4
	Regent’s Canal EVA

The Regent’s Canal Environmental Visual Audit identified four main problems:

ASB, drug dealing, robbery and street drinking.

Street drinkers have been congregating on benches along the canal on the east side of Thornhill Bridge. This has had a knock-on effect of moving on those causing anti-social behaviour. 

There continues to be a problem with some throwing of stones at the boats along the canal towpath. MA assured LT that there will be patrols and where necessary, letters of intervention and ASBOs.

Street drinkers- There is a particular problem with street drinkers in the south of the ward in part due to there being no wet centre. A wet centre is a hostel of sorts which provides support and shelter to vulnerable people and also permits the consumption of alcohol on-site.

MH asked about the procedure for after-care and support outside of the centre.

There is a programme for staggered release and support from SNT and engagement with local residents.

MA reiterated that residents should call the police non-emergency line to report street drinkers causing nuisance. 

	
	

	5
	Cally Festival Sunday 3rd July 2011

AJ talked through the progress since the last meeting including booking acts and some of the activities including the ‘Wimbledon zone’ for people to come and watch the men’s final on a big screen.

MA will ensure a police presence and is working to confirm the assistance of Barnsbury SNT on the day of the festival. The Police have kindly contributed £2000 towards the cost of the festival.

MH reported that parking restrictions are still to be confirmed, the proposal is to close Caledonian Road to parking on Saturday 2nd July to mitigate against the problem of cars parked on site on the Sunday morning, delaying the preparations.


	
	MA

	6
	Community Alcohol Partnership
The Community Alcohol Partnership is a multi-agency strategic approach to dealing with the issue of underage drinking and sales to those under 18. 

The strategy includes;

· police enforcement and trading  action on businesses violating the terms of their license

· Education through schools

· Y-Truck and youth engagement 

· Resident engagement

Sue Bagwell is Research Development Manager at London Met University. In order to measure the success of the CAP there is a need to conduct a baseline survey. This will be done through police reports, accident reports, an online survey and vox pop through local community forums. The results will be measured in January 2012.


	
	

	7
	Nomination of new chair

LT tendered her resignation as chair of the Caledonian Safer Neighbourhood Panel.  

Angie Slater was nominated for the post of chair by AJ and seconded by SC, and was duly voted into the post

Thanks were given to LT for her work in the chair role over the past year.


	
	

	8
	AOB

MA reported that statistics from Caledonian SNT show that the Caledonian ward is one of the safest in the borough; however there are high figures for anti-social behaviour in the ward.

MH reminded the meeting about the Team Cally Ward Partnership public meeting which will be held on 25 May, 6.30pm at Jean Stokes Hall.

	
	

	9
	Next meeting date

The date of the next meeting is Thursday 7th July 7-9pm 2011 at Kings Place.
	
	


